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BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
UNION COUNTY, FLORIDA 

REORGANIZATION MEETING 
NOVEMBER 15, 2021

 
 
NOTE: If any person decides to appeal any decision made with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or 
hearing, he or she will need a record for the proceedings and may need to ensure that a verbatim record is made. 

 
RECORDING: Kellie Hendricks Rhoades, Clerk of Courts 

 
ATTENDING: Commissioner Lacey Cannon; Commissioner Willie Croft; Commissioner Channing Dobbs; 
Commissioner Ryan Perez; Commissioner Jimmy Tallman; Pam Woodington, Finance Director; Dianne 
Hannon, Board Secretary; Russ Wade, County Attorney  
 
Chair Tallman called the meeting to order at 5:45 PM, and turned the floor over to Attorney Wade for 

nominations for Chair.   

Commissioner Dobbs nominated Commissioner Tallman, stating that he has done a great job for the last 

year.  Attorney Wade called for any further nominations.  Hearing none, he closed the floor to 

nominations.  He called for a vote, the Board unanimously voted for Commissioner Tallman, and Attorney 

Wade passed the gavel to Chair Tallman.   

Chair Tallman called for nominations for Vice-Chair.  Commissioner Cannon nominated Commissioner 

Dobbs.  After calling for additional nominations and hearing none, Chair Tallman closed nominations and 

called for a vote for Commissioner Dobbs.  None were opposed. 

Chair Tallman opened discussion regarding committee appointments, and Commissioner Perez asked if 

this must be done annually, or only with a new commissioner.  Attorney Wade answered that he’s not 

sure if it is by tradition or by law.   

Commissioner Dobbs moved to reappoint all assignments to committees and boards from last year, and 

Commissioner Cannon seconded the motion.  It passed without opposition. 

 

Chair Tallman adjourned the meeting at 5:50 PM.  

 
 
 
Adopted by vote of the Board of County Commissioners on December 27, 2021. 
 


